
QUILT GUILD BY THE  SEA 

NEWSLETTER 
VOLUME  8,  ISSUE 9 September 2018 

September 11, 2018 

Guild Meeting 

• Program: Sashiko by    

Diane Provost 

• Fat Quarter: Spooky 

• 50/50 Raffle 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

QGbtS is in need of volun-

teers for the following posi-

tions: 

• Longarm Quilters 

• Webmaster 

 

Guild Address: 

Quilt Guild by the Sea 

PO Box 64 

Boca Raton, FL 33429 

 

Meeting Address: 

Grace Community Church 

Teen Center— West side of 
the Church campus 

600 West Camino Real 

Boca Raton, FL. 33486 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
 
Good morning Quilters 
  
Hang in there; it will cool off soon … so, let's keep doing our favorite in-
door activity, you have guessed it …quilting. 
 
Hope you enjoyed Candice Phelan's presentation in August. You might 
consider making an art quilt in the future; she was very inspiring. 
 
Summer is wrapping up. We have lots of wonderful events to look for-
ward to in the fall; one of my favorites is our Retreat. Sometimes  re-
treats are away. This year our retreat , “Spoolin' Around at the Duncan” 
center in Delray Beach will be held from Monday, October 22 through 
Thursday, October 25.  Meals will be provided. The Duncan Center also 
has reasonable hotel-style rooms, so you can stay there the entire time 
and quilt until midnight if the spirit moves you. 
 
The first retreat I attended was 3 years ago, and I did not know what to 
expect. Spending 4 days with my quilter friends quilting, eating, and 
laughing was a real blast.  It was a very special experience. Not only did 
I get project work done, but I also learned a lot and laughed a lot more.  
There is always someone willing to teach a new or old technique. Every 
time I go to a retreat I get to know old friends better, and make new 
ones. 
 
All retreats usually have a theme, and lots of prizes, big and small, from 
the Quilt Fairy. In addition, Dawn from Quilt A Bit in Greenacres will set 
up a little Quilt shop at our retreat. What fun! 
 
Going on a Quilt Retreat is a magical experience. We still have 9 open-
ings, so seriously think about participating if you have never been to a 
quilt retreat. Check the newsletter for details on how to sign up. 
 
We are sorry Diane Provost injured her hand and wrist while in Chicago.  
She will still be doing the program on Sashiko at our September 11th 
meeting; however, the workshop is being rescheduled to a later date. We 
wish her a prompt and full recovery. 
 
See you at our September 11th  meeting. 
 
Marie-Christine Leavitt 
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CURRENT OFFICERS: 

President: 

Marie-Christine Leavitt 

(561-665-9890) 

(561-699-2216) 

mcglquilt@gmail.com 

 

President-Elect: 

Lisa Coles 

(240-626-8906) 

Mels.coles@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer: 

Linda Bouvier 

(561-498-9777) 

lbouvier@bellsouth.net 

 

Secretary: 

Carolyn Whiteman 

(954-253-2321) 

chayamomma@gmail.com   

 

Membership Director: 

Ellen Heckler  

(561-245-8280) 

Ellen.Heckler@gmail.com 

 

Program Director: 

Suzanne McGee 

(201-207-7300) 

Smcgee4452@gmail.com 

 

Publication Director: 

Deb Shoemaker 

(954-629-1720) 

DebShoemaker22@gmail.com 

 

Historian: 

Ann Ford 

Ann.k.ford@gmail.com 

UPCOMING WORKSHOPS: 

 

Intermediate Hand Applique Workshop by Dotty Levine 

Date:  Wednesday, October 10, 2018 

Location: Grace Community Church, Music 

Room 

Time:  10 AM— 4 PM 

Member Fee: $30.00 (kit available $15.00) 

Non Member Fee:  $35.00 (kit available 

$15.00) 

 

 

Machine Applique Workshop by Sarah Michael 

Date:  Wednesday, November 14, 2018 

Location: Grace Community Church, Music Room 

Time:  10 AM— 4 PM 

Member Fee: $30.00 

Non Member Fee:  $35.00 

 

 

 

 

Workshop Policies: Payments for workshops must be re-

ceived at the time of sign-up. Workshop fees are refunda-

ble up to 5 days prior to scheduled date. 

UPCOMING MEETING & PROGRAM HIGHLIGHTS: 

  
 Sashiko Workshop by Diane Provost 

Date:  RESCHEDULED—TBD 
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ATTENTION, ALL MEMBERS: 

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN IN AT THE 

GUILD MEETING! 

50/50 RAFFLEWINNER: 

Linda Eddy 

FAT QUARTER OF THE MONTH  DRAWING  WINNER: 

Kristi Kristol 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNUAL  

MEMBERSHIP DUES 

QGbtS annual membership dues 

for 2018 are $45.00. 

‘MEMBERSHIP HAS ITS 

PRIVILEGES’ 

Paid members of the QGbtS are 

eligible to: 

• participate in Guild programs 

• participate in workshops 

• receive monthly newsletter  

• place ads in the classifieds. 

• Guests are welcome to at-

tend all of our meetings 

with a donation of $5.00. 

• Dues are non-refundable. 

For further information contact:  

Ellen Heckler 561-245-8280 or 

quiltquildbythesea2011 

@gmail.com     

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: 

Members are needed to volunteer 

as ‘White Gloves” and sell dona-

tion quilt tickets at the Palm 

Beach Quilt Show on October  

12th and 13th. Shifts will be 2 

hours each. 

 

  

 

Need a reimbursement check? 

Remember to turn in your reimbursement form and receipts to Lin-

da Bouvier. Forms are available on the Guild website. 

GUESTS: 

Barbara Lamb 

Donna Pavek 

Ellen Weston 

tel:561-245-8280
mailto:quiltquildbythesea2011@gmail.com
mailto:quiltquildbythesea2011@gmail.com
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EVENT CALENDAR: 

MEETINGS & WORKSHOPS 

September 11, 2018 

Guild Meeting 

• Program: Sashiko by Diane 

Provost 

• Fat Quarter: Spooky 

• 50/50 Raffle 

September 11, 2018 

• POSTPONED, Date TBD: 

Sashiko Workshop by Diane 

Provost 

September 16, 2018 

• QOV Presentation, Elk 

Lodge, West Palm Beach 

September 18, 2018 

• QOV Workshop 

September 25, 2018 

• Board of Directors Meeting 

September 26, 2018 

• Comfort Quilts/Fidget Quilts 

Workshop 

October 9, 2018 

Guild Meeting 

• Program: Trunk Show by 

Dotty Levine 

• Mystery Quilt Reveal 

• Fat Quarter: Blue 

• 50/50 Raffle 

October 10, 2018 

• Hand Applique Workshop by 

Dotty Levine 

October 16, 2018 

• QOV Workshop 

•  

 

“THE FRANK MCGEE MEMORIAL 

QOV WORKSHOP” 

Upcoming QOV Workshop: September 
18, 2018, from 9:30 AM—3:00 PM Grace 
Community church in the Music Room 
 
Thanks to the generous participation of our 

members, we are producing a remarkable 

amount of quilts for our veterans. We 

would like to thank everyone who is doing her share, whether you are 

sewing at home or at the workshop, whether you are sewing stars, 

sewing strips, assembling tops, making pillow cases, binding, longarm 

quilting, etc..... Every  little bit helps. 

Bring your sewing machine with basic accessories, thread, and lunch. 

For those unable to attend the workshops, prepared kits are available 

to pick up at the workshops and guild meetings. 

A huge THANK YOU for your participation. 

 For additional information, contact Diane Provost 561-409-3114, 

paquinprovost@gmail.com 

QOV PRESENTATIONS: 

On August 23, 2018 Pat Lynes and Janet Fredricks awarded a Quilt of 

Valor to Thomas Spear, a Marine veteran.  

 

QOV ANNOUNCEMENT: 

We are extremely pleased to announce that Grace O’Donnell has ac-

cepted the role of Distribution Leader for our QOV program. Grace is 

very dedicated to Quilts of Valor and our veterans. We am grateful for 

her continuing contribution to our QOV program. Grace’s e-mail 

is godon123@aol.com 

tel:561-715-3819
mailto:godon123@aol.com
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EVENT CALENDAR: 

MEETINGS & WORKSHOPS 

October 30, 2018 

• Board of Directors Meeting 

October 31, 2018 

• Comfort Quilts/Fidget 

Quilts Workshop 

November 13, 2018,  

Guild Meeting 

• Guild Elections 

• Program: Sarah Michael 

Machine Applique Trunk 

Show 

• Fat Quarter: Red 

• 50/50 Raffle 

November 14, 2018 

• Machine Applique Work-

shop by Sarah Michael 

November 20, 2018 

• QOV Workshop 

November 27, 2018 

• Board of Directors Meeting 

November28, 2018 

• Comfort Quilts/Fidget 

Quilts Workshop 

December 11, 2018 

Guild Meeting 

• Program: Sale 

• Fat Quarter: Batik 

• 50/50 Raffle 

 

QUILT PRESENTATIONS: 

On August 7, 2018, Grace O’Donnell awarded a Quilt of Valor to Ken-

neth Bonnet, a Navy veteran who served during the Gulf War.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On August 25, 2018, Grace O’Donnell awarded two Quilts of Valor to 

two Army Special Forces veterans, Jerry Bartlett and Roger Kid-

der. Jerry served in Iraq, and Roger served in Vietnam.  
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EVENTS CALENDAR: 

MEETINGS & WORKSHOPS 

December 18, 2018 

• QOV Workshop Cancelled 

December 18, 2018 

• Board of Directors Meeting 

 

QUILT SHOW CALENDAR: 

• October 12-13, 2019 

Palm Beach Quilter’s Guild 

“Quilts of Yesterday, To-

day, and Tomorrow, South 

Florida Fairgrounds, West 

Palm Beach, Fl. 

• November 9-10, 2018 

Country Road Quilters 

2018 Quilt Show, Circle 

Square Cultural Center, Fl. 

• January 25-26, 2019 

“Quilting Under the Palms 

“Quilt Show, Countryside 

Recreation Center, Clear-

water, Fl. 

• February 2-3, 2019 Farm 

Fest and Quilt Show, Pio-

neer Florida Museum, Dade 

City, Fl. 

• February 8-9, 2019    

Sunbonnet Sue Quilters 

Quilt Show, Indian River 

Fairgrounds, Vero Beach, 

Fl. 

• February 15-16, 2019  

Mid-Pinellas Quilt Show, 

Seminole Recreation Cen-

ter, Seminole, Fl.  

COMFORT QUILTS  

• Year-to-date a total of 

ninety (90) Comfort 

Quilts have been given 

to various Infusion Cen-

ters.  Applause to all 

participants!! 

• Sixteen (16) Comfort 

Quilts were delivered to 

the Lynn Cancer Center 

in August.  Lindy Eddy 

says, “Faces light up 

each time I walk into the 

building with a stack of 

quilts. Thank you all, 

your hard work brings so 

much happiness to 

many!”. 

• Juvenile Comfort Quilts 

are needed in Trauma 

Centers. Crib size sug-

gested.  

• Job Responsibilities for Comfort Quilts: 

 Linda Eddy: room set-up and distribution.   

 Janet Fredricks and Wanda Goldfarb work as a team collecting do-

nated fabric and organizing patterns and creating kits.  

• New Comfort Quilts and Fidget kits will be available at the Guild 

meeting. Please stop by the Comfort Quilt table! 

 

Comfort quilt size specifications are: 

 a minimum of 38 - 42” wide, and a minimum of 48 - 54” in length 

The next Comfort Quilts workshop is scheduled on September 26 , 

2018.  Kits to take home will be available at the Guild meeting. There 

is something for everyone to do! 

Any questions, please contact:  

Janet Fredricks 954-242-9010 or email quilthoney@aol.com 

Wanda Goldfarb 516-592-7575 or email unity_777@hotmail.com 
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COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

FIDGET QUILTS 

• Six (6) Fidget Quilts were delivered to Delray Medical Cen-

ter for their dementia patients. 

• The Fidget Workshop was a great success. Twenty-five 

(25) kits were made in about 2 hours. Fabrics were cut and 

sorted for backings. 

• Fabric in bins were neatly sorted and folded by Janet   

Fredricks and Maureen Drudi, and odd fabrics and notions 

were sorted by other workshop participants. 

• Since this was the last Cutting Party for awhile, there was 

a door prize; the winner of a new pink Splash Rotary Cut-

ter, was Trish Kallas; she immediately put it to good use! 

• Over one hundred (100) kits with supplies are available for 

anyone who would like to participate in making a Fidget Quilt. 

• Kudos to Maureen Drudi and Pat Lynes for laundering and pressing donated fabric. This was a time 

consuming effort but greatly appreciated. Pat’s husband, Glenn, even helped with the ironing! 

• The next Fidget Quilt workshop is scheduled on September 26 , 2018. There is something for eve-

ryone to do! 

Any questions, please contact Linda Eddy: 561-376-3996 or email: eddylinda1007@yahoo.com  

tel:561-376-3996
mailto:eddylinda1007@yahoo.com
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COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

HEART PILLOWS FOR BREAST CANCER  

The Lincolnwood Bee is creating these lovely heart pillows, pic-

tured, for breast cancer patients and survivors. 

The pillow fits under the arm pit and eases the pain of lymph 

node surgery.  

• Thirty (30) pillows are waiting to be delivered to the Lynn 

Cancer Center in September. 

• Anyone interested in joining us, our next meeting will be on 

Friday, September 21, 2018. Please join us. 

 

 

COMFORT BEARS: 

• Ann Ford has completed twenty-four (24) bear faces; thank you, Ann. 

• If you have additional suggestions of places to donate bears, please 

contact Holly Faillace or Marie-Christine Leavitt. 

• Comfort Bear kits complete with paper pattern, fabric, and ready-to-

sew-on bear faces may be picked up at our next meeting. This is a 

quick and easy project that will make a child smile. 

• The next Comfort Bears workshop is scheduled on September 26, 

2018. 

 

Volunteers needed: 

Members interested in making embroidered faces by  

machine or hand are needed or a digitized file for ma-

chine embroidery is available. 

For additional information, contact Holly 

Failace:   hfaillace@bellsouth.net   

mailto:hfaillace@bellsouth.net
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BOOK REVIEW:  
 
Bright Quilts From Down Under 
by Australian Patchwork And 
Quilting Magazine 
  
If you love 
color, design, 
basic quilting 
methods, 
and Australi-
an 
ingenuity 
right from 
the land 
down under, 
you’ll appre-
ciate this 
book. 
 
In this book, each quilt pattern has 
been submitted by a different de-
signer, many of them known 
worldwide. It includes thirteen (13) 
projects filled with cheerful and 
familiar patterns enhanced with 
bright colors. Many of the designs, 
pieced and applique, are open end-
ed in terms of finished size blocks, 
irregular seams, and color. In ad-
dition to the patterns, I found lots 
of useful information about stitch-
ing, placement, and borders.  
 
This is a fun book. 
 
  
Submitted by Joan Cohn 

FRIEND US! 

QGbtS now has its very own   

FACEBOOK. 

Send in your pictures, com-

ments, etc. to  Joanne Miller 

at:  

Barniesmom123@gmail.com 

QGbtS LIBRARY 

 

We have wonderful books! 

Take the opportunity to look 

through or borrow a book, a 

DVD, or a magazine that inter-

ests you. 

All books must be checked out 

and returned at the next Guild 

Meeting. Late fees will be 

charged when applicable. 

New books and magazines are 

always accepted. 

Guild Librarians: 

Joan Cohn & Dellie Krebs 

Library Hours: 9:30—10:00 AM 

during every Guild meeting.  

 

FAT QUARTER OF THE MONTH: 

“FRIGHT NIGHT” PANEL 

“Fright Night” is a glow in the 

dark 24" panel with yellow, 

pumpkin orange, slime green, 

dark green, black, amythest, and 

purple. The witch is about 24" tall 

with glow-in-the-dark details. 

From the 'Fright Night' collection 

by Blank Textiles.  

DONATION QUILT PRESENTA-

TION AND NAMING CONTEST     

RESULTS: 

The name of the Guild’s latest do-

nation quilt was voted on during 

the August Board of Directors 

meeting. Five guild members sub-

mitted names; the quilt is named 

“Birds of Happiness” The win-

ner of the contest was Linda Bou-

vier, who received ten donation 

tickets. 

Tickets go on sale at the Quild 

meeting in September. 1 for 

$1.00 or 6 for $5.00. 

https://www.equilter.com/brand/34/blank-textiles
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Spoolin’ Around at the Duncan 
Quilt Guild by the Sea Annual Retreat 

 
DETAILS 

 
WHERE: The Duncan Conference Center 
  15820 S Military Trail 
  Delray Beach, Fl. 33484 
 
WHEN:   Monday, 10/22 through Thursday, 10/25 
  9:00am-? daily, ending at 4:00pm Thursday 
  (includes lunch and dinner daily) 
 
COST: $235 for retreat 
There are limited number of hotel-style rooms available for $80 per night, single 
or $40 per night, double occupancy 

 
To reserve online: www.groupspaces.com/2018QGbtSRetreat/ you can fill 
out all forms and pay using credit card or PayPal. 

OR 
Fill out the following form and mail check made out to Quilt Guild by the 
Sea to: 
  
 Marie-Christine Leavitt 
 3455 Lakeview Drive 
 Delray Beach, Fl 33445 
 
 
For questions: call, text or email Leslie Kelly 561-889-5521 or 
lesliesk@bellsouth.net 

 
ONLY 9 SPOTS LEFT SO REGISTER NOW! 

 

 

http://www.groupspaces.com/2018QGbtSRetreat/
mailto:lesliesk@bellsouth.net
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Spoolin’ Around at the Duncan 
RETREAT REGISTRATION FORM 

 
DATE:_______________________ 
 
NAME:_____________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL:____________________________________________ 
 
BEST PHONE NUMBER:_____________________________ 
 
EMERGENCY CONTACT:____________________________ 
 
Phone:_____________________________________________ 
 
Will you need a room: (additional $80 per night)        YES        NO 
Will you have a room mate: (additional $40 per night)     YES        NO 
 
IF YES, who?_______________________________________ 
 
Do you have any of these dietary needs: (circle) 
NO pork                           Vegan 
Gluten Free                     Vegetarian 
Dairy Free                        Other________________________ 
Sugar Free (diabetic) 
 
WAIVER FOR QGBTS RETREAT: By signing your name at the bottom of this page, 
you agree to the following:  I voluntarily acknowledge & confirm that I fully understand 
that there is no liability insurance going to, during, or returning home from this Re-
treat. I agree not to make claims for any damages to personal property, theft, or per-
sonal injury against anyone or any entity connected with this Retreat under any cir-
cumstances.         
 
SIGNATURE:_________________________________________________ 
 
TOTAL ENCLOSED: ________________________Check#_____________ 
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Answers will be published in the October Newsletter 
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NATIONAL SEW A JELLY ROLL DAY – SEPTEMBER 15, 2018 

National Sew A Jelly Roll Day celebrates quilters of every generation and skill level with event. 

If you’re a quilter, you collect fabric.  You 
may also collect “pre-cuts”, those tempting 
packages of many pieces of fabric already 
cut for you into charming sizes.  They’re so 
popular, there is even a special lingo associ-
ated with them – layer cakes and dessert 
rolls, honey buns and jelly rolls. 

Recent studies have shown that many quilt-
ers collect these pre-cuts without knowing 
what to do with them, without having a pur-
pose.  The Jelly Roll in particular is left in it’s 
original packaging and stacked on the shelf 
to gather dust.  Despite a huge resource of 
inspiration, many quilters report that they’re 
waiting for a special reason to break out the 
Jelly Roll and use it for a project. 

That’s where Project Jelly Roll and the Na-
tional Sew A Jelly Roll Day come in.  We’re designating the 3rd Saturday in September of every year as 
National Sew A Jelly Roll Day to encourage collectors to tear open a Moda Jelly Roll and make something 
for themselves, as a gift or for charity!  It can be a quilt or a tote bag, a pillowcase or something to 
wear, it doesn’t matter so long as we seize the day and celebrate the joy of being a maker. 
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CANDICE PHELAN PROGRAM PHOTO GALLERY: 
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SHOW N TELL—AUGUST: 

 

 



HOLIDAYS—SEPTEMBER 

September 1: Random Acts of Kindness 

September 2:  Bowling League Day 

September 5:  International Day of Charity 

September 7:  Lazy Mom’s Day 

September 8: Banana Day 

September 11: Day of Remembrance 

September 12: Video Games Day 

September 14:  Stand up to Cancer 

September 15: National Sew A Jelly Roll Day 

September 21: Doodle Day 

September 22: Ice Cream Day 

September 23: Dogs in Politics Day 

September 27: World Tourism Day 

September 28: Good Neighbor Day 

September 29: International Lace Day 
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CLASSIFIED 

FEATHERWEIGHT FOR SALE 

This is a 1956 featherweight. It works great. The carrying case is rough.  I bought it 2011 from a sewer. 
The decals are perfect. I am asking $275. For information, please contact Sue Wiggins via 
email:  up2rnx@gmail.com. 
 

 

QUILT GUILD BY THE SEA NEWSLETTER 

Page 20 

 

mailto:up2rnx@gmail.com
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CLASSIFIED 

 

 
 
 

 
Brother Sewing & Embroidery Machine Dealer 

Individual & Group Sewing  
Classes for adults & kids 

Fashion Fabrics & Notions 
Expert Alterations 

Embroidery Services 
Machine Repair & Scissor Sharpening 

Boca Valley Publix Plaza 
7491 N. Federal Hwy, Boca Raton, FL 33487 

561-999-9992 
www.sewmuchfunandmore.com 

 

 

Ronnie Luber 

23371 Blue Water Circle, C120 

Boca Raton, Fl. 33433 

Custom Quilts 

Antique Quilts Repaired, Restored 

561-495-9859 561-212-9762 

 

 

 


